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6th March 2025 

Email 

Planning Policy team 

Greater Cambridge Joint Planning Service 

Dear Sir/Madam 

AMENDMENT TO SITE REF 47934 LAND SOUTH OF ICKLETON ROAD, GREAT CHESTERFORD CB10 1NX 

On behalf of our clients, Clare College, this additional information is submitted to inform the Council of 

changed circumstances relevant to the consideration of the Site for allocation. 

The Site sits on the boundary with Uttlesford District.  As identified in the submission in 2020 this Site 

could open up significant opportunity for a larger more comprehensive development with the land to the 

south in Uttlesford District.   

Since the Site was submitted in the original Call for Sites in February 2020 Uttlesford District Council 

(UDC) have carried out their own Call for Sites in Winter/Spring 2021.  The land immediately to the south 

of Site (UDC ref: Gt Chesterford 009 RES) was promoted through the UDC Call for Sites by the landowner.   

UDC issued their HELAA in June 2024 which concluded the site has the potential to demonstrate 

suitability, availability and achievability within 5-15 years. (Extract is provided at the end of the letter). 

In addition, the recent changes to national policy in the revised National Planning Policy Guidance 

(December 2024) have strengthened cross boundary collaboration and placed considerable emphasis on 

local authorities continuing to be under a duty to cooperate with each other.  Paragraph 24 states: 

Effective strategic planning across local planning authority boundaries will play a vital and increasing role 
in how sustainable growth is delivered, by addressing key spatial issues including meeting housing needs, 
delivering strategic infrastructure and building economic and climate resilience.  
 
Further paragraph 27 highlights that plans should ensure that unmet development needs from 
neighbouring areas are provided for. 
 

It is noted that both authorities currently have unmet need in terms of housing.  The Council have 

recently reported that given the new targets for housing supply Greater Cambridge do not have a five 



 

2 

year housing land supply.  In Uttlesford the supply as at 20 August 2024 was 4.12.  The target has 

increased under the new methodology and it is estimated that this is now below 4.   

It clear that the two sites should not just be considered in isolation but also as a combined site under the 

duty to cooperate seeking to deliver unmet need across boundaries.   

Yours sincerely 

 
 

Jenny Page 

Director  

Jenny.page@turley.co.uk 
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Extract from Uttlesford District Council HELAA June 2024 
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